## OCT 0.3 1989

4WD-RCRA

Mr. Frank Taylor Safety-Kleen Corporation 5309 24th Avenue South Tampa, Florida 33619

Dear Mr. Taylor:

On October 18, 1988, the Florida Department of Environmental Regulation conducted an inspection of your facility to determine compliance with the applicable regulations of the Land Disposal Restrictions Rule (LDRR). The Land Ban Inspection Checklist completed during the inspection is enclosed.

At this time, no violations of the Land Disposal Restrictions Rule were found at your facility.

The Land Disposal Restrictions Rule was amended on June 23, 1989. A copy of the most current ruling is enclosed for your reference.

If you have any questions regarding the LDRR or the enclosed checklist, please do not hesitate to call Lisa Perras of my staff at  $(404)\ 347-7603$ .

Sincerely yours,

Allan E. Antley, Chief Waste Compliance Section RCRA Branch

Enclosures

cc: Mr. Barry Swihart, Chief Bureau of Waste Planning and Regulation Florida Department of Environmental Regulation (w/o enclosure)

Mr. Richard Garrity
Deputy Assistant Secretary
Southwest District
Florida Department of Environmental
 Regulation (w/o enclosure)